Pecan Grove Fire Department



Business Meeting

June 7, 2016
I. Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:10.  
II. Prayer by Larry Danna    
III. The Pledge was led by Duane Hines  
IV. Roll call: Duane Hines
V. Financial Report – Chief Woolley 

A. MUD check deposit: $50,674.  

B. Waiting on second quote for roof leak.  

C. Manuel Nunez is cutting grass at both stations for $110 per visit.  
D. Pecan Grove MUD has asked to change fiscal year.  Chief Woolley waiting for approval.  

E. Vote to approve Financial Report: Curtis Brown made motion, seconded by Ken Itzen; motion passed.  

VI. Unfinished business: 

A. Membership: (Billy Hoft):  
1. Two new applicants for membership: 

a) Blake Thompson  

b) Casey Urrlech

2. No probationary or full members to vote on.    

B. Training: (Matt Cornell)  
1. Texas  A&M voucher approved for five people for Summer School.  
C. Equipment: (Curtis Brown)
1. E-62 – back in service.  

2. E-66 – transfer valve repaired/primer repaired.  

3. Tanker 62 – fan clutch repaired; front brakes need repair.  

4. New ice machine installed at station 2.  

D. P/R: (Mario Lerma/Duane Hines)
1. Sign-up for 5 Miles My Way this weekend; T-shirts have been ordered.  

2. Two fireworks shows for 4th of July.  

VII. New business  
A. Vote for Fire Board members.  

New Fire Board members:  


Romain Barski


Kirk Boyd  


Howard Katz  

B. Larry Danna & Denise Davis – EMS conference to be reimbursed for $235 for class and hotel.  Motion made by Billy Hoft; seconded by James Bishop; motion passed
VIII. Good of the Order –  Nothing reported
IX. Meeting adjourned following motion by Dean Hamrick, seconded by Larry Perry.  
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